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Newsletter 4 1/04/13: Season 2012-13 
 
Committee changes 
I am pleased to announce that a number of people responded to my plea for help in the last newsletter. 
This means we now have a new look committee with many new faces!  
 
Rick    Chair     07879810726  
Eddie   Vice Chair    355663 
Steph Dickens  Secretary    07590554549 
Alyson Houghton Treasurer + Welfare Officer  07984241576 
Hazel Harris  Events and fundraising  07950382663 
Sharon Houghton Events and fundraising  07957618671 
Rachel Gardiner Publicity    07827774825 
Anna Riches  Revenue Protection Officer  07946379239    
(contacts parents who owe money and kit)  
Neil Dickens  Website/ICT development   07590928128 
 
Sonia has resigned from the committee due to a change of work and family commitments. The club 
really appreciated her help and support over the last 2 seasons and she will be sorely missed. 
 
Eddie and I would like to thank all of the new committee members for joining. Now that we are at full 
strength, I am sure that we can really move the club forwards over the next season. 
 
Website and club logo 
 
The club has finally got its own website: www.bostontownsaints.co.uk! Over the next few weeks, Neil 
will start to add content including results from past seasons and hopefully some photos. Keep checking 
regularly to see what updates have taken place! 
 
Neil will also be finalising a new club logo that will incorporate Boston Town’s logo. This will be included 
on all of the shirts and newsletters in the near future. 
 
Communication 
 
The club phone number is changing! We are reverting back to our original number, which is 
07879810726, effective immediately. Please do not use the previous number as it will be switched off 
over the next few weeks. A text will be sent out to all players with the new number over the coming 
days. 
 
Also, all committee members can be contacted via e-mail. The e-mail addresses are the same except for 
their first name, e.g. rick@bostontownsaints.co.uk, eddie@bostontownsaints.co.uk, etc. When e-mailing, 



 

 

please make sure your e-mail goes to the correct member (depending on their role) or I can always be  
e-mailed about any subject. 
Presentation Evening 
This year’s Presentation Evening will be held at the club house on Friday May 17th. Doors open at 7 with 
the presentation starting around 7:45. Tickets will be on sale at training and matches direct from 
committee members. Please feel free to purchase tickets for members of your extended family (e.g. 
grandparents): the more the merrier! 
 
Ticket prices: 
Child  £1.50 
Adult  £3.50 
Family ticket £10 (if more than 2 adults or 2 children in your immediate family, it may be cheaper to 
   buy this ticket instead of individual tickets) 
 
It is really important that all players attend! 
 
Training Fees 
 
Training fees for February, March and April are: 
 
£27 for U10s and U11s (5/2, 26/3, 2/4 cancelled) 
£27 for U14s (13/2, 20/3, 27/3 cancelled) 
£27 for U16s (14/2, 21/2, 28/3 cancelled) 
 
There are a number of parents who have fees outstanding. If this is the case, you will be contacted by 
Anna by April 11th and you will have 7 days to pay any fees you owe. 
 
Fees are due by April 18th. As funds are tight at the moment and we need to pay referees, etc. please 
get the fees to the club asap! If you have any problems with paying your fees, please contact Anna on 
the above number. We will always help out where we can. 
 
AGM 
This year’s AGM will be held at the club house on Thursday May 23rd, starting at 7:30. All parents and 
players are welcome. 
 
 

Thanks for your continued support. 
Rick Chipperfield 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

I have enclosed £27 for U10s and U11s training fees for February, March and April (payable by April 18th).  
I have enclosed £27 for U14s training fees for February, March and April (payable by April 18th).  
I have enclosed £27 for U16s training fees for February, March and April (payable by April 18th).  

 
Please tick as appropriate. 
 
 
Player’s name: ………………………………............................................... 
 
Please put this slip and any payments in a sealed envelope and return to the club address or training by 
the stated dates.  
 
Coaches are not allowed to take loose money or cheques and will refuse payment if this is the case. 


